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HEAD OF COLLEGE MINISTRY

Ladies Tennis Group

These sessions have changed to 
Thursday mornings from 8:00am, 

Lohe Street Courts. $20 per hour of 
game, set and match. 

Tuesday 5 September, 
6:30pm, MS07

Robotics Support Group 
Meeting

P&F Meeting 
Monday 4 September, 7.00pm, 

P&F Centre (top floor)

Agenda items to Nicky Hughes on 
n.hughes@stpeters.qld.edu.au

On Tuesday and 
Wednesday this week, 
our Year 12 students 
who are studying 
a QCAA OP eligible 
course completed the 
Queensland Core Skills 
(QCS) test.

The QCS test contributes information that is 
used in the calculation of Overall Positions 
(OPs), which are used to rank eligible students 
for tertiary entrance. The QCS test does not 
test the specific knowledge of Year 12 subjects, 
rather, it tests the Common Curriculum Elements 
(CCEs), a set of generic skills identified across the 
syllabuses of the Queensland senior curriculum.

The Common Curriculum Elements are generic 
skills that students gain from working within 
all of their subjects; and include skills such 
as: identify, compare and contrast, classify, 
analyse, synthesise, summarise, produce 
pictures, diagrams, graphs and tables, calculate, 
estimate and approximate. Throughout their 

studies, St Peters students are provided with 
multiple opportunities to develop their mastery 
of these skills.

Students, right from the lower Primary Years, 
undertake learning experiences designed to 
build student competence in these elements. 
In addition, Year 12 students have undertaken 
specific QCS preparation lessons throughout the 
year, led by both St Peters teachers and external 
facilitators who specialise in QCS preparation.

Our young people have been well prepared for 
the QCS Test, and this was reflected in the calm 
and focused manner in which they undertook 
the tests these last couple of days. It was 
pleasing to see each young person giving the test 
papers their very best effort, and the College 
congratulates them on this.

The attention of the class of 2017 now turns to 
completing crucial final assessment tasks for 
their various subjects, in the last couple of weeks 
of term. We wish them all the very best.

Some of you may have read an article in the 
Weekend Australian entitled, ‘Is God Dead?’  
In this article, the writer, Greg Sheridan, 
suggested that the western world would stand to 
lose more from the decline of Christianity than 
it has to gain. It is a long article and Sheridan 
covers a lot of ground, but he caught my 
attention when he suggested that we often focus 
on the many faults and failings of the Christian 
church, but forget the good things that churches 
have done for our society, and still do.
He shared some striking statistics about the 
Roman Catholic Church in Australia. It is the 
second biggest provider of social welfare, after 
the Federal Government, providing services 
to more than 450,000 people. It operates 
42 palliative care facilities, with a special 
concern for people who lack the support of 
family. Moreover, the St Vincent de Paul Society 
alone coordinates a network of some 40,000 
volunteers across the nation, more than any 
other agency. And this is only one church of 
many that are doing similar work behind the 
scenes. Sheridan acknowledges that a lot of 
this work receives public funding, and he also 
acknowledges that Christians aren’t the only 
ones who are doing good and loving things in 
this country. At the same time, he urges his 
readers to consider what leads Christians to care 
for others, and how this has been a good thing 
for Australia. He concludes, churches are full of 
‘… people who believe the love of Christ inspires 
and obliges them to love their neighbours.’
On Sunday at St Peters, we heard a reading 
from Romans 12. It included this verse: ‘I appeal 
to you therefore, brothers and sisters, by the 
compassions of God, to present your bodies as a 
living sacrifice, holy and pleasing to God.’ St Paul 
is making a very profound point. He is saying to 
Christians: ‘Jesus has died for you; by giving his 
life as a perfect sacrifice for you, he has won you 
freedom, and new life. He has given his Holy 
Spirit to comfort, inspire, and encourage you.’
This should raise a very natural question: what 
should Christians do with their new life? Rest on 
their laurels? Feel good about themselves? Look 
down on others who are somehow spiritually 
inferior? Of course not! St Paul would agree: 
God has actually given a wonderful opportunity 
to share his limitless love by following Jesus’ 
example and serving the people around us. 
This involves putting aside a self-serving, self-
glorifying, self-gratifying attitude, and instead 
looking for ways to use what we have to build 
other people up by actively helping them with 
their needs, concerns, and interests.
This kind of teaching was radically counter-
cultural 2,000 years ago, and it still is today! 
Nevertheless, there is something very powerful 
about it. Think of a time when someone served 
you, not for reward but out of love. How did 
it help you? Change you? Make you feel? How 
about when you served someone else out of 
love? What can this do to our society as a whole, 
especially at a time when competition seems to 
be so strongly emphasised? Perhaps it sounds 
fanciful to suggest this, or even a bit ‘pie in 
the sky’, but I, for one, am a firm believer that 
when God is so strongly invested in this kind of 
thinking, it isn’t just nice, or good… but positively 
world-changing!
God bless.

Tim Kotzur, Head of College

Year 12 Queensland Core Skills 
(QCS) Test

Pastor Matthias Prenzler

Bookings for the 
Bach Cantata 80 and other 

reformation music on 
28 October, at the Chapel, 

are now open.

Book online: 
mrbc80.eventbrite.com.au

Reformation 500 
Festival

The annual Grow Women’s Conference,  
exploring the Gospel of Luke, will be held  
on Saturday 9 September, 9am–3:30pm,  

at St Peters Lutheran College  
Performing Arts Centre.

Register here: qcca.org.au/grow/

2018 TERM DATES
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AROUND THE SCHOOL

Mahjong

Thursdays 11:30–2:30pm term-time, 
P&F Centre (top floor)

Volunteers for Tuckshop
Calling volunteers for our tuckshops. 

Lunch and coffee is provided. Tuckshop 
is a great way to meet other parents. 

Volunteers needed for the Junior School, 
Grandstand and Café 45 tuckshop, once 
a month, fortnight or week – any time 
would be appreciated:
•	 Junior School Years 1–4
•	 Grandstand Café service Years 5–8
•	 Café 45 service Years 8–12

Please contact Sarah Foy on  
s.foy@stpeters.qld.edu.au or  
3377 6245

Cambodia and Vietnam 
Educational Tour 2018
Expression of interest

This 14-day educational tour of Cambodia and 
Vietnam starts in Siem Reap, continues in Phnom 
Penh and takes students through the Mekong 
Delta into Vietnam, finishing in the beautiful city 
of Hoi An.

As the trip is designed to be of educational 
value, a significant component of the itinerary 
is concerned with the social and cultural 
understanding of the region. Beginning in Siem 
Reap, with the incredible ancient history of 
Angkor, then continuing to Phnom Penh; where 
we will learn about the causal factors associated 
with the rise of Pol Pot’s regime. From there, we 
will journey to bustling Ho Chi Minh City via the 
Mekong Delta, and learn about the Vietnam/
American war and Australia’s involvement, with 
day trips to Cu Chi and Long Tan, respectively. 
The tour will finish in the Imperial city of Hoi An.

There are two service highlights. One is an 
agricultural project: to provide a sustainable 
income to an impoverished family in rural 
Siem Reap. In addition, we will visit a local 
primary school and a centre for homeless 
children in Vietnam.

To express your interest in this Tour, please email 
Ms Maria Liveris m.liveris@stpeters.qld.edu.au,  
no later than Friday 27 October. An information 
evening will be organised early in Term 1, 2018.

Community Focus Day
Last Wednesday, Community Focus Day focused 
on awareness for ‘R U OK? Day’. This year, the 
day is on Thursday 14 September.

Staying connected with others is crucial to our 
general health and wellbeing. Feeling isolated or 
hopeless can contribute to depression and other 
mental illnesses, which can ultimately result in 
suicide. Regular, meaningful conversations can 
protect those we know and love.

Students 4 Students promoted conversations, 
gave out stickers and sold soft drinks to 
raise awareness and funds for Beyond Blue. 
Ms Walker’s business class also sold Fairy Floss. 
Along with donations, $500 was raised.

Ms Liveris and the Year 11 group going on the 
Service Learning Tour to Cambodia at the end of 
the year raised $550 at a bake sale. Funds will go 
towards building a house in a rural village on the 
outskirts of Siem Reap. Here are some pictures 
from our 2015 house building project, before and 
after the dwelling was built.

Thank you for your continued support.

Robotics Sponsorship 
Opportunity

Robotics has grown at St Peters considerably 
over the past few years. Students from 
Years 5–12 have the opportunity to learn, 
improve and perfect their skills in coding, 
designing and building robots. We have 
consistently had students competing at state, 
national and international competitions in 
Germany, USA and Australia. To maintain this 
level of success, we are inviting individuals or 
companies from our College community who 
may be interested to help support and encourage 
our students and their interactions with the 
emerging technology of robotics.

Our students take part in two major 
competitions: RoboCup and First Tech Challenge. 
We also have students who work on individual 
technology projects as part of ‘Makerspace’.

We have been able to accommodate the 
increased number of participants thanks to our 
Robotics Support Group. This group is made up 
of parents who give their time to assist us by: 
stocktaking equipment, supervising lunchtime/
afterschool clubs, fundraising activities, 
community engagement and representing us 
at P&F meetings. With assistance from the 
College community, we aim to expand our level 
of resources and competition for our students, 
most notably through support in the areas of: 
equipment, expertise, and finance.

Equipment: providing specific equipment for 
teams such as:
•	 raw materials for construction (aluminium, 

wheels, robotics components);
•	 storage and safety equipment; and
•	 tools.

Expertise: donating expert time in areas such as:
•	 coding;
•	 engineering; and
•	 team management.

Finance: providing funds for teams to aid with:
•	 transport to out-of-state events;
•	 accommodation; and
•	 equipment purchases.

Please contact Simon Canfield, the Robotics 
Coordinator s.canfield@stpeters.qld.edu.au for 
offers of assistance or for enquiries.

Angela Braby, Service Learning Coordinator

Maria Liveris, Cambodia Tour Coordinator

Simon Canfield, Robotics Coordinator

http://www.robocupjunior.org.au/
http://firstaustralia.org/programs/first-tech-challenge/
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PRIMARY YEARS

Head of Primary Years
Practical Positive Education

We are investigating the philosophies and 
practices of Positive Education. You may have 
noticed this strong theme throughout the 2017 
St Peters student diary. Positive Education is 
a strand of positive psychology, which is the 
scientific study of the conditions and processes 
that contribute to the flourishing or optimal 
functioning of people. Positive psychology 
provides a rigorous scientific underpinning for 
the notion of ‘wellbeing’ which is a frequently-
used concept in contemporary Western culture.

While mainstream psychology often focuses on 
people who already suffer from mental health 
issues, positive psychology aims to proactively 
increase mental resilience and wellbeing 
through a focus on the strengths and virtues that 
enable individuals and communities to flourish 
and thrive. Simply put, it is the study of ‘what is 
right with life’.

I recently came across the following practical 
list of Positive Education activities that could be 
embedded into home life. Simple steps from the 
following list can serve as a safe guard to mental 
health issues and acts as simple steps towards 
heightened engagement in a flourishing life.

Others matter
Acts of kindness
Looking for at least two opportunities to 
give of myself to make others’ lives better. 
Recognising when others do kind things for me 
by thanking them.

Gratitude letter
Being thankful
Writing a letter thanking someone who really 
helped me, from my heart, and personally giving 
it to him/her.

Looking forward
Positively focused
Starting each day by thinking of three things I am 
looking forward to the most.

Adventure eat
Variety tasting
Leaving my comfort zone and doing my body 
a favour by having a junk food-free week and 
trying new tastes, fruits and vegetables. I might 
be surprised!

What went well
Being grateful
Looking for three good things that happened that 
I am grateful for and why they happened. Putting 
them on a gratitude board on my bedroom wall.

Values living
Standing tall
Choosing three positive personal descriptors to 
live by and showing them in my thinking, words 
and body language.

Strength spotting
In the moment
Being on the lookout for myself and others using 
character strengths to achieve what they set out 
to do and learning from them.

Even better
Positive stretching
When reflecting on good things that happened, 
I will stretch my thinking to describe how they 
could have been even better.

Forgiveness letter
Saying sorry
Writing a letter to someone I have upset, saying 
sorry and asking what I can do to make it right 
for him/her and personally giving it to him/her.

Friday 3 November, 6:30–9:00pm, 
Gymnasium

Please note: this is a closed event and only for 
students in Years 5 and 6.
The Years 5 and 6 Parent Representatives will 
host a ‘Bring and Share’ at the P&F Centre 
for parents, caregivers and siblings of Upper 
Primary while the students are working on 
their disco dance moves.

Upper Primary 
Disco

Tuesday 17 October & 
Thursday 9 November.

Lower Primary Gathering

Friday 13 October

Upper Primary Gathering

•	 Kaija S – Highly commended: Herb pot
•	 Shannon T – Highly commended: Herb pot

Bushdance Update…

The countdown has begun 
to our Bushdance on Friday 
8 September. As this is a cashless 
event vouchers are needed to 
purchase items from the stalls.

We have our drinks stall, sweet treats, mystery 
bags, glow sticks, BBQ stall, and so much more. 
Our parents have been working behind the 
scenes to ensure we have a fabulous night of 
food, fun and frivolity.

As in previous years, we are proud to announce 
Courtney’s Quality Meats Graceville will 
be providing 100% Gluten-free Aussie beef 
sausages, served with onion on fresh bread. 
Courtney’s specialise in top-quality, fresh chicken 
so, this year, we will again have honey-soy 
marinated chicken skewers with more generous 
amounts of melt-in-your-mouth breast chicken. 
This year, vegetarians will be provided with an 
all-new tasty vegetable patty.

We will have plenty of serving points at the 
BBQ stands. We look forward to serving you and 
your family at this year’s better-than-ever, boot-
skootin’ Bushdance barbecue!

All this is not possible without the generous 
support of our families to help man the stalls. 
Click here for the roster if you wanted to 
put names into the yellow boxes. It is fairly  
self-explanatory.

Voucher Ordering

Thank you to families who have ordered their 
vouchers online. Please ensure you add your 
child’s class. This is assist our volunteers in the 
distribution of vouchers to your child, on the day 
of the Bushdance.

Ekka News

St Peters had 72 students from Prep to Year 4 
who had work entered into the ‘Education 
on Show’ competition at the Brisbane Ekka, 
this year.

We are proud to announce that we had several 
prize winners from our Prep Centre.

Congratulations to all children who had work 
displayed and to those who won prizes. Prize 
money, certificates and entries will be presented 
before the end of term at assembly:
•	 Se LW (Prep) – second prize:  

2D shape monster
•	 Penelope B – Highly commended:  

2D shape monster
•	 Group entry – thirdrd prize: Shadow box
•	 Adele H – first prize: Student self portrait
•	 Alex K – second prize: Student self portrait
•	 Greer C – third prize: Student self portrait
•	 Addilyn S – Highly commended:  

Student self portrait
•	 Aidan L – Highly commended:  

Student self portrait
•	 Frankie C – Highly commended:  

Student self portrait
•	 Meera G (Year 1) – Highly commended: 

Melted crayon art
•	 Efram W (Year 3) – third prize: Self portrait, 

using maths and symmetry
•	 Elayna T (Year 4) – third prize: Herb pot

Pam Carden, Head of Primary Years

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Nr4GbzIxUGViDs823XdLGEMFqgDsXECDx7JAaal356M/
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JUNIOR HIGH & SENIOR SCHOOL

Well Done Year 12s!

Year 12 students have had a busy couple of 
weeks. IB students successfully completed 
their mock exams last week. They handled the 
pressure well and, hopefully, will take away 
confidence going into their exams next term. 
Thank you to Mrs Ros Midgley and Mrs Sarah 
Thompson for their efforts.

QCAA students completed the all-important 
QCS test. I commend the students on their 
organisation and attitude on the testing days. 
A long preparation has culminated in two days 
of testing, in which students have handled 
themselves well. The English teaching staff 
have played a huge role in getting each student 
to this point. Thank you to Hamish and his 
team of students for preparing an entertaining 
and motivating video to set the tone for the 
two days.

Students heard words of encouragement from 
Mr Kotzur, Mr Manson, and Mr MacDonald and 
were treated to a special visit from our Prep 
students, who held a guard of honour. Mrs Nicky 
Hughes and Year 12 parents supported staff 
and the community with breakfast, lunch and 
lolly-bags.

We thank Mr Peter MacDonald, Mr Simeon 
Milner, Mrs Maureen Casey, Mr Mark Manson, 
and all support staff.

Karl Langer Library

Authors Day
Friday 25 August

the Academic Hub

Beryl Ashby, Langer Library

Wednesday 18 October

Junior High Parent Support 
Group Meeting

Thursday 26 October

Senior School Parent Support 
Group Meeting

Head of Senior School
It’s full steam ahead for Decadince! Despite the 
small Year 10 cohort size, we have managed 
to get enough student interest to attend the 
inaugural Year 10 Dinner Dance, always to be 
known as Decadince [Deca (10); din (dinner); 
ce (dance)]. Almost 150 Year 10s and staff 
will set sail for an evening dinner and dancing 
cruise on the Kookaburra Queen on Wednesday 
13 September. This marks the perfect end to 
Term 3’s PE dance theme.

A big cheer to Emilie N, who, last Wednesday, 
in front of a crowd of at least 100 staff and 
students, bravely shaved her head to blade 
three. Emilie has raised more than $5000, for 
cancer research.

Sports, Exercise and Health Science

In 2017, Sports, Exercise and Health Science 
was introduced as part of the complement of 
Sciences available to students undertaking the 
International Baccalaureate.

‘Sport, exercise and health science is an 
experimental science that combines academic 
study with the acquisition of practical and 
investigative skills’ and ‘involves the study of the 
science that underpins physical performance’ (IB 
SEHS Guide, 2016).

It has been popular amongst the cohort, and 
students have been quick to comment on how 
much they are enjoying the program: ‘Sport 
Science is easily my favourite subject thus far 
in the IB, and I am very excited to continue to 
learn exactly how our bodies function and the 
capabilities it possesses. The Sport, Exercise and 
Health Science subject has further fuelled my 
ambitions to study the course at University in the 
near future’ – Robbie B.

‘I chose Sports Science, mainly because I enjoy 
sport and wanted to do an HPE-related subject, 
but there is not HPE (practical) option in the 
IB. After the first lesson I was hooked. I love it 
because we learn about how the body works and 
why you are able to move/play sport. You learn 
to understand how much is required to do the 
simplest movements and how important they are 
in everyday life. The body is very complex and 
the concept of all the parts working together, I 
find incredible’ – Holly J.

The accompanying photo shows the Year 11 
SEHS class in a practical lab session, where they 
investigated the three energy systems by taking 
data on heart rates using Gamin watches. At the 
conclusion of the exercise, students downloaded 
their graphs and conclusions were made about 
the predominant energy system and sources. 
This lab was also linked to information 
presented in an earlier lesson by Rebecca Disher 
(Nutritionist and Dietitian), a guest speaker 
from Eatsmart.

Award winning authors Pat Flynn and Darren 
Groth entertained our Years 7–9 students on 
Friday as part of our Book Week celebrations. 
Both Pat and Darren are former English teachers. 
Their presentations actively engaged the 
students in the process of using their imagination 
to develop writing strategies.

Pat, also a former Queensland tennis champion, 
fostered lively group discussions and promoted 
his popular sports novels. Darren discussed the 
writing process for his new novel Exchange of 
Heart. He finished with a clever competition, 
based on the implications of the challenges faced 
by the main character.

The students enjoyed the day.

Rachael Turnbull, Head of 7-12 Curriculum – Students

David Rushmore, Head of Senior School
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THE ARTSBOARDING

If you own a business and wish to offer raffle or 
auction prizes, please contact the Future Foundation 

Office on 3377 6501. Sponsorship and advertising 
opportunities are available.

Queensland Asian 
Lutheran Church
St Peters Asian parents Moon Cake 
Festival Celebrations

Click here for details

We’re on Facebook

CLICK HERE TO LIKE US

Congratulations to Head of the River competitors.

This year,  11 girls from boarding competed. Four 
of our boarders received awards, along with two 
giving speeches at the end-of-season rowing 
luncheon. Boarders who came to support on the 
day were impressed as the Head of the River is 
an event that shouldn’t be missed.

Thank you to Eleanor Wilson, Rowing 
Coordinator, for doing a wonderful job and taking 
care of our boarders.

Kim Holman, Girls Boarding Coordinator

Boarders Rock at the Head of the River

Capture People’s Choice 
Awards: Semester 2
Capture People’s Choice Award
•	 Charlotte W, Year 12

Highly Commended
•	 Tim K, Year 12

Year 10 section
•	 Amelia K, Year 10

Year 7–9 section
•	 Madison S, Year 8

Highly Commended
•	 Connor T, Year 8

Year 5–6 section
•	 Sienna Chapman, 6A

Highly Commended
•	 Jasper Chong, 6A

Prep–4 section
•	 Griffin Chong, 3A

Highly Commended
•	 Madeline Morton, 4D

VAPAr 2017 
People’s Choice Award 
for Visual Art
Winner
•	 Dom M, Year 12

Highly commended
•	 Bridget S, Year 12

Julie Seidel, Curriculum Leader The Arts
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MUSICTHE ARTS

Indooroopilly Golf 
Course Charity Day
St Peters Jazz Combo performed at the 
Indooroopilly Golf Course Charity Day. The group 
were well received by the very appreciative 
audience. This was a great opportunity to 
perform some of the repertoire the group have 
been preparing for their US tour, later this year.

Thank you to students and Mr Pradella.

AMEB Success
Congratulations to Angus C (Year 9), Isaac W 
(Year 5) and Kiwa T (Year 5) for excellent results 
in their AMEB trumpet exams:

The results were as follows –
•	 Angus C: A Honours – 5th Grade Trumpet;
•	 Isaac W: A+ High Distinction – 1st Grade 

Trumpet; and
•	 Kiwa T: A Honours – 1st Grade Trumpet.

Students have been practicing diligently and 
deserve their accolades.

Drama News
Big Hair in America

After four months rehearsing, congratulations 
to the cast and crew of ‘Big Hair in America’ on 
a successful senior production. Students were 
thrilled to learn that the playwright, Mr Peter 
Anthony Ryan, attended.

Thank you to our behind-the-scenes support: 
Mrs Susan Gibson (costumes, props), Mr Nick 
Trethan (finale dance and headsets), and 
Ms Louise Baldwin (headsets).

Ms Kerri Mecklem,  
Director VAPAr 2017/Drama Teacher

Calico Brides
Year 12 Fashion students have again shone in the 
competition which is held annually, and invites 
other schools and tertiary institutions to attend. 
Having something contextual to work towards 
is always a great motivational tool for students, 
as they have something for which to aim. 
Competing against other schools helps, as well!

All students worked very hard, designing and 
creating a wedding dress made solely from 
calico fabric. We use this very basic fabric to 
ensure the students focus more on the quality 
of the design of their garment. Judges come from 
a variety of fashion fields and backgrounds but 
are all independent.

Although all the girls did well, a special mention 
goes to Jadon T, who won the Secondary 
Encouragement award.

Ms Ingrid Rucinski

Grantley Sutch, Head of Bands

Grantley Sutch, Head of Bands

An Evening with Katie 
Noonan
The final Signature Series Concert for 2017 – 
An Evening with Katie Noonan – promises to be a 
special night of music. The concert will be held in 
the Performing Arts Centre Auditorium on Friday 
1 September, commencing at 7:00pm. 

That afternoon, Katie will lead a number of 
workshops with students. In the evening, Katie 
will perform a selection of her hits, along with a 
combined program featuring St Peters Chorale, 
St Peters Soloists and Senior Stage Band. There 
will be a ‘meet and greet’ and personal signings 
of CDs, after the concert.

Don’t miss out on this special event.

Click here to book tickets.

Christine Taylor, Head of Choirs

http://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/an-evening-with-katie-noonan-tickets-36214925818
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GIRLS SPORT (YEARS 7–12)

Girls Sport Coordinators, Kelli Rodman, Susannah Treschman and Kerry Schreiber   phone: 3377 6218  email: girlssport@stpeters.qld.edu.au

Click here to access this week’s draws

As Mrs Schreiber reflected at the Head of the 
River Luncheon on Sunday, people like sport 
because it gives them confidence People like 
sport because they are good at it or because 
they set themselves goals to get better at it, 
because their family/friends like it, because it’s 
exciting, because it’s like a theatre – a venue for 
emotional expression. People like sport because 
it is an escape from the norms of everyday life 
routines, it provides a sense of belonging and 
a connection to the wider world. The answer 
to what is special does not lie in the particular 
sport, it lies inside the individual and their own 
interpretation, engagement and passion for it.

We hope girls have found a sport to be 
passionate about. If they haven’t yet, it is not too 
late. Athletics, Water Polo, Badminton and Junior 
Softball are all great opportunities towards the 
end of the year.

Rowing

Winter Fixtures
Hockey

Round 7, against St Aidan’s, was a mixed bag for 
girls hockey. The St Aidan’s Junior team includes 
a number of representative players, making the 
morning challenging for our younger girls. The 
Seniors played Brisbane State High. All Senior 
games are a nail-biting affair, but on this occasion 
St Peters prevailed with a 2–nil victory.

The Opens played their best game of the season 
with a close 3–2 loss. Our teamwork was solid, 
with highlights aplenty in attack and defence. 
Our determination and willingness to help each 
other on the field was remarkable.

Tennis

Tennis players were prepared for some tough 
games this week. Our teams were all impressive, 
with their sportsmanlike and competitive play. 
With the exception of the Open team, all teams 
enjoyed wins.

Volleyball

The Volleyball team again enjoyed a hugely 
successful weekend, winning all of its games 
against St Aidan’s. All teams played extremely 
well. The Senior B competition saw the Senior Bs 
narrowly defeat the 9/10 team and the 9Bs won; 
while the 7Bs lost to BGGS in the 8B competition.

This weekend, we will play the highly-
competitive BGGS at our final home game of 
the season. The VSG will host a BBQ to celebrate, 
so please come by for a bacon and egg roll, drink, 
or snag.

The end of season break-up will be on Monday 
11 September from 3:30–5pm. Parents are 
welcome. Deposit payments for Melbourne AVSC 
players are due on Friday.

Athletics

Each and every athlete selected in our 2017 
team will play a very important role on the 
competition day: Friday 20 October.

On Friday 1 September, we have our next UQ 
Athletics meet. Team selection will take place 
in the first few weeks of Term 4. Therefore, 
attendance at weekly Athletics training sessions 
and meets is important. Girls have been sent a 
sign-on via email. We need eight girls in every 
age group to run a 100m relay. Please come on 
Friday and get a time recorded so you can be 
considered for selection.

Next Friday night, 8 September, we also have 
our St Peters All-Comers Meet at the State 
Athletic Facility (SAF), Kessels Road, Nathan. 
This is a great afternoon of athletics. A sign-on 
will be sent via email early next week, but 
all of our athletes are expected to be at this 
St Peters-hosted meet. We will provide a bus 
to SAF, leaving St Peters at 3:30pm; and also 
provide a return transport, leaving Nathan at 
approximately 8pm.

Badminton

Due to high numbers we have made a slight 
adjustment to training times, on Wednesday 
afternoons:
•	 3:30–4:30pm: Years 7–8
•	 4:30–5:30pm: Years 9–10
•	 5:30–6:30pm: Years 11–12

Competitions will take place on Saturday 
14 October and Saturday 28 October. You 
must be available both dates to participate in 
Badminton. Competition details for Year 12 
players are pending.

Water Polo

Trials for the 2017–18 Water Polo season 
continue at the 50m pool, this weekend. These 
are the last trials, so please ensure you come 
along. If you are unable to make any of the 
trials, but still want to play Water Polo, contact 
Mrs Elaine Ripamonti. All details for the Water 
Polo trials are on the St Peters App. Water Polo 
training starts in Term 4.

Junior Softball – Years 7–9

Trials for our Junior Softball teams start next 
week (Week 9) on Tuesday and Thursday 
mornings (6:15am–7:30am) on Harts Road Oval. 
All information regarding these trials is on the 
St Peters App.

Softball games are played 3pm–6pm (transport is 
provided) on the following days:
•	 Tuesday 24 October;
•	 Thursday 26 October;
•	 Wednesday 1 November; and
•	 Thursday 3 November.

Training starts for all Water Polo girls and AIC and QG hopeful  
swimmers for 2018.
Go to the 50m pool: Monday, Tuesday and Thursday afternoons, 
3:30pm–4:15pm, starting in Term 4 from Tuesday 3 October.

Fitness Swim Training Term 4

What a finale, for the St Peters girls rowing team! 
The girls placed fifth in the percentage cup and 
seventh in the aggregate trophy among the nine 
other rival schools. Rowers, coaches and parents 
walked away with some fantastic results and high 
spirits from Saturday’s Head of the River.

Year 12 single sculler, Taylor S, won the first 
race of the day. Two silvers in the Year 8 second 
quadruple scull and the Year 8 single sculler 
were followed by two bronzes in the Year 8 first 
quadruple scull and Year 11 single sculler. In 
the senior events, the Open IV asserted their 
dominance over the rest of the field to win. 
Finishing the day with a solid fifth placing was 
our Open first VIII crew.

At the Head of River Luncheon we said goodbye 
to another fantastic rowing family. We look 
forward to a bigger and better season, in 2018.

Well done to all rowers and a special thank you 
to Ms Eleanor Wilson, Rowing Coordinator.





WANTED 
 

Used eye glasses, mobile phones & batteries 
 

 
 

Has your eye glass prescription changed?  Upgraded your sunnies lately?  Don’t 
know what to do with the old pairs of glasses lying around your home? 
 
Give them to us!  We are collecting glasses to donate to the international Lions Recycle 
for Sight program.  All donated glasses will be sent to the Lions Eyeglass Recycling Centre 
at Clontarf where they are cleaned, tested, sorted by prescription strength and packaged.  
 
Glasses are then distributed to people in need in indigenous communities and third world 
countries around the world. You could change someone’s life by giving them the gift of 
sight! Help a child to read, an adult support their family, a community to grow and thrive! 

  
Ryder 4A, Cody 4B, Thomas 4D 

 
 
 

Are dead, broken or old mobile phones and 
accessories cluttering up your home?  Don’t 
know how to safely dispose of them? 
 
We can help you!  Don’t send them to landfill – give 
them to us!  As a registered MobileMuster collection 
point, we are collecting all brands and types of 
unwanted mobile phones, their batteries, chargers and 
accessories.  We will deliver them to MobileMuster 
who can recycle 95% of the materials they are made 
from in a safe and secure way.     
 
The recycling process they use is very efficient and 
provides a complete breakdown of all chemical 
compounds removing threats to the environment. 

 
Samuel 4B, Ava 4B, Josephine 4C, Thomas 4D 

 
 
 

Know that putting batteries in your general waste bin is harmful to the 
environment, but don’t know what to do with your old household batteries?   
 
Give them to us!  We are collecting used household batteries sizes AAA, AA, C, D and 
9V and sending them for recycling through Battery World’s School Program.                  
Due to safety issues we are not collecting button batteries, nor will we accept 
leaking or damaged batteries.       Battery collection point = Lower Primary ONLY 
 
Batteries are a risk to human health and the environment if disposed of inappropriately.  
Up to 90% of the materials used to manufacture them can however be recovered and 
recycled.  Recovering valuable metals such as cadmium, zinc, manganese, cobalt and 
rare earth metals from batteries reduces the use of Earth’s finite natural resources. 

               
Ava 4B, Lucia 4B, Samuel 4B, Claudia 4B, Elayna 4D, Hannah 4D, Kaija 4D 

 
Collection Points: Lwr Primary Library + Sub-School Receptions for Upper Primary, Jnr High & Senior 

 
Help us help you! 

 

Year 4 Eco Warrior Recyclers  
On a mission to save the planet! 


